Veliz, Kim

From: Jeff Skreen <jgskreen@comcast.net>
Sent: Waednesday, December 5, 2018 8:35 AM
To: Ottenad, Mark; City Recorder

Subject: Aurora airport expansion

| am opposed to the expanding of the Aurora airport. Flyover traffic is already noticeably impactful on our community
with jet engines screaming throughout the airways. | can only imagine the impact if they bring in more and bigger jets
like 747's or anything larger than what we’re currently seeing overhead. it makes no sense to expand Aurora when
Salem needs an airport desperately. Expanding at Aurora will kill the Salem airport giving the state no reasonable
geographic airport alternative that isn’t practically within Portland’s Metro boundaries.

Both are in Marion County so it doesn’t make any sense that they would push expanding Aurora except for the likely
contributions of nearby developers who wish to sell hangar space.

This is bad reasoning, and even worse policy.

Thanks for listening.

Jeff Skreen

7265 SW Meadows Court
Wilsonville
503-351-5422



